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Message from the Worshipful Master

Greetings Brothers, We are going to have our stated meeting on June 4th. Masks will be required for the meeting so bring your
own. None provided. The building has been closed for 8 days with no traffic so it is safe. There will be hand sanitizer provided for
those who want.

The Saint Joseph County 4-H Fair has officially been canceled so we will not be working the two shifts for the Lakeville Lions and
lose that opportunity for income. Our other fundraisers have been postponed until further notice.

Spring is finally here and the grass and the flowers are growing Yeah! For those of us who garden we can plant but that also
means it is time for weeds and they always seem to do better than my plants. | will win the battle. This Coronavirus has changed
our lives and certainly it is still not over. If you have a need or there is something we can do to help please feel free to contact me
or one of our Brothers and we will try to accommodate your situation. Brothers, keep the Faith and may God Bless each and
every one of you!

Fraternally, Max Feitz W.M.

Dates to Remember:

Thu Jun-4 Stated Meeting: No Dinner or Refreshments - Safety precautions must be observed
Worshipful Master: Max Feitz - 574-784-8488 - janeandmaxf@embargmail.com Secretary: Todd Whitteberry - 574-309-2247 - twhitteberry@gmail.com

All Lodge events other than the Stated Meeting have been canceled until further notice.

Message from the Worthy Matron
Greetings!

I hope this finds each of you well and enjoying the warmer weather!

This has certainly been an unusual couple of months for our Order. | want to thank Sisters Chris and Roberta for their efforts in
assuring our bills and other Chapter obligations have been met during the time we have been unable to get together.

By now you may have heard that Grand Chapter has been cancelled for this year and that the current Grand Officers will remain
in place for another year. At our July meeting, we will need to decide what this means for the election of our own corps of
officers. Our meeting will be casual, masks must be worn, and we will honor social distancing guidelines. No refreshments will be
provided.

Sisters and Brothers, please consider your own health issues and make your own decision about whether you want to join us at
the July meeting. We will all certainly understand if you feel it is better to stay at home. Your health and safety and that of those
you love is the most important thing!

Barb
Dates to Remember:
Tue Jul-7 Stated Meeting for July will take place unless circumstances change
Worthy Matron: Barb Woods - 928-814-6200 - hopeudance8@gmail.com Secretary: Chris Rowe - 574-784-8948 - ckrowe@mchsi.com

All OES events have been canceled until further notice. The July Stated Meeting is scheduled to take place.



